


Mr. Chairman,

Portugal would like to thank the Secretary-General for his report on the

implementation of the United Nations Programme of Assistance in the Teaching,

Study, Dissemination and Wider Appreciation of International Law. Portugal's

views on the Programme follow closely those expressed by the UN Secretary-

General in the report.

The Preamble of the Charter of the United Nations underlines that its Peoples

"(...) determined (...) to establish conditions under which justice and respect for
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For this reason, Portugal must commend The Hague Fellowship Programme for

providing a comprehensive and high-quality training on a broad range of core

subjects of International Law to qualified scholars and practitioners. We note

with appreciation that this initiative benefits many brilliant and enthusiastic

legal minds around the globe, many of whom from developing countries.
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Mr.Chairman,

The United Nations Audiovisual Library of International Law, also an initiative of

the Office of Legal Affairs, is another important tool for the study and

dissemination of International Law. We praise this initiative for providing online

quality training at a global scale and at relatively low cost, in response to the

ever-increasing demand for training and information in International Law for

practitioners and other legal professionals worldwide.

We also welcome the efforts done towards digital inclusion, such as converting

video materials into podcasts, which are easier to access and to download.

The available content in the Audiovisual Library, from the Historic Archives to

the Lecture Series and the Research Library, covers all the relevant areas of

International Law and strives to be inclusive from a linguistic and geographic

perspective. We suggest thf ideo 
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As happens with so many other UN Initiatives, the Programme will always

struggle with funding. We welcome the fact that the Programme has been

included in the Member State-financed regular budget of the United Nations. In

this regard, we take good note of the amount proposed by the Secretary-

General to be allocated in the regular budget for 2020, and we hope that his

request may meet the agreement of Member States.

Therefore, Portugal argues that it is always useful to debate new and creative

funding mechanisms, so that the Programme can fulfill its mission in a

financially sustainable way. As in previous years, we would like to point out that

establishing partnerships with NGOs, Universities, Research Institutes or 


